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Bees’ Needs and Our Environment 

Dr. Alexandra Rose 
Tuesday, March 8,  2016; 11:30 a.m. 

University Memorial Center, Glenn Miller Center Ballroom    

Lecture Luncheon - March 8, 2016 

Lecture Luncheon payment must be RECEIVED 

NO LATER than March 1.  
Please send payment of $22 or questions to Janet Kern, 2725 
Overlook Drive, Broomfield, CO 80020, 
(wolfkern2725@gmail.com), 720-887-3417.  
 
Special lunches are available and must be requested in advance:  
Please see reservation form on page 12.  

MESSAGES 
A Publication of the University Women’s Club of CU Boulder 

March 2016, Issue 6 

P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
www.boulderUWC.org; boulderuwc@gmail.com  

Dr. Alexandra Rose is the Citizen Scientist Coordinator at the University of  
Colorado Museum of Natural History. She has a PhD in Ecology and Evolutionary 
Biology from the University of California Santa Cruz.  
 

She works for CU Science Discovery, a program focused on K-12 science  
education. Dr. Rose is also the Director of Education and Outreach for the Niwot 
Ridge Long-Term Ecological Research program at the Mountain Research  
Station, Institute of Arctic and Alpine Research (INSTAAR), University of  
Colorado, near Nederland. 
 

As you may know, in recent years, the popular media in the U.S. 
has been buzzing with news of mysteriously disappearing native 
bee populations and Western honey bees. These bees are re-
sponsible for pollinating over 75% of fruits, 
nuts, and vegetables grown the U.S. 

 

Dr. Rose is excited about (and having fun) working alongside 
The Bees' Needs participants, a group of 500 individuals and 
families across the northern Front Range of Colorado, collecting 
bees' nesting blocks which provide information concerning the 
disappearance of these bees.  

 

Who knows? Maybe some of you will want to become a volunteer with Bees' 

Needs. Click here to watch a 5-minute YouTube video about this project.  

GUESTS ARE WELCOME (as usual) to attend this informative and important  
Lecture Luncheon. You will find the reservation form on page 12.  

mailto:wolfkern2725@gmail.com
http://www.boulderuwc.org/index.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B9pKah-Tg7Y
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Spring is upon us even though March is typically our snowiest month averaging 

nearly 18 inches (20% of our snowfall)..but the crocuses start peaking through.   

Our February speaker, Beth Klein, delivered a very important message to our 
membership about Human Trafficking and “At Risk” women and youth in Colorado, 
the U.S. and world at large.  She has devoted her life and her law practice to 
helping those swept up in this web.  She argued a very strong case of what a 
difference kindness can make in the lives of people with whom we have contact 

and for whom we can serve as an example.   

For information on the Attention Homes (rather than “Detention” Homes), effort in 

Boulder and Longmont, please visit their website at:  http://attentionhomes.org.  

Our March 8 Lecture Luncheon will continue in the Glenn Miller Ballroom of the 
University Memorial Center.  Reservations are due by March 1.  Dr. Alexandra 

Rose will address Bees’ Needs and our Environment”. 

I am pleased to report that the University of Colorado Help Desk has assisted our members with CU email 
addresses to successfully make the transition to the new University servers.  In earlier days of the Internet 
having a CU email address was an advantage when fewer email hosts were available.  We will continue to 
assist those members who already have email addresses, but will not likely continue the practice of seeking new 

CU email addresses since there is very little demand for this service among our new members. 

We are trying a new section in the newsletter this month featuring “Service Opportunities” and “Community 

Interest” items for our members.  Please check it out on page 8. 

I was privileged along with Becky Palmer and Karon Johnson, to attend CU’s Scholarship Luncheon on January 

31 and to sit with two current UWC scholarship recipients:   

 Corwin Sheahan is studying Aerospace Engineering and still has at least another year and a half to go.  
He had a successful paid part-time position programming with a Boulder software company last 

semester.   

 Brandon Heald is studying Environment Architecture with an emphasis and interest in Public Health 

facilitations and accommodation of LGBTQ populations.  

All recipients expressed their appreciation for the assistance that UWC has offered to them.  In addition we 
received this thank you email from Christian Elier Ortiz Torres (a 2014 winner): “As a scholarship recipient I am 
thankful for the opportunity to continue with my education with the help of this scholarship.  The motivation from 
this scholarship award allowed me to complete my degree in Aerospace Engineering.  I am very excited of this 

accomplishment and I (started) a career with Boeing as a systems engineer in Oklahoma City this December.” 

Thank you sincerely to our members for their generous donations to our Scholarship fund.  Please come meet 

our new recipients at the April 19 Scholarship Luncheon. Reservations are due by April 12. 

Diana King 

President 2015-16 

 

  

   

 

 

    2015 recipients:                 Corwin Sheahan                                      Brandon Heald 

President’s Message 

http://attentionhomes.org
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Photos from Lecture Luncheon February 2016 

Beth Klein 

Red Velvet Cake 

In the lovely Glenn Miller Ballroom, set with a Valentine theme, a large crowd listened intently 
to Beth Klein speaking about Human Trafficking and how kindness can change the lives of 
those trapped in such circumstances. 

Colorful (and tasty) meal. 
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Nominating Committee Candidates  

 
The UWC Executive Board has approved the Nominating Committee recommendations for the 
University Women’s Club elected offices to be voted on at the March 8 Lecture Luncheon: 
 
Frieda Holley: President-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as President in 2017-18) 

 
Frieda has been a member of UWC for 8 years. Three of these years she was a Board 
member, serving as Chair of the Scholarship Committee. She also served previously on 
the Scholarship Committee. 
 
She is co-chair of the Hiking Group and is also a member of the Garden Group. 

 
Arlene Gerwin: Treasurer-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as Treasurer in 2017-18) 

 
Arlene has been active in UWC for 6 years. She has served on the Scholarship Luncheon 
committee and the Board - first as MESSAGES editor (1 year) and then Treasurer (current 
position.)  
 
She will continue as Treasurer in the 2016-17 year, as she is the current Treasurer-Elect. 
 
She belongs to the Spanish Conversation, Easy Riders, and Snowshoeing groups and last 
year organized the Downhill Ski group. 

 
Kathleen Newton: Secretary-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as Secretary in 2017-18) 
 

Kathleen is in her third year of membership in UWC. She has served on the Board as  
editor of MESSAGES (1 year) and as historian (current position.) She participates, or has 
participated, in the Sunday at the Movies Group (co-chair), Evening Book Club, the Third 
Monday Book Group, and Theater Goers groups.  

 
The election will be held at a General Meeting at the March 8th UWC Lecture Luncheon to be 
held at the University Memorial Center, Glenn Miller Ballroom.  
 
Nominations can be made from the floor or sent in advance to Janet Brewer<dtbjhb@aol.com> 
with the nominee’s consent. 
   
 

  Frieda Holley  Arlene Gerwin  Kathleen Newton 

mailto:dtbjhb@aol.com
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Our many varied Interest Groups provide extra opportunities for our members to enjoy their time together. 
  
The list of such groups can be found on subsequent pages of this newsletter. 
 
To form a new group requires a volunteer chairperson and at least 5 members. Please contact Nancy Liggett 

(neliggett@gmail.com) if you have such a group in mind.  

Interest Groups News and Photos 

   Readers’ Theatre 2 

 

Readers’ Theatre 2 has been active (tee hee “act” ive) since 2008.  We meet monthly to read plays together, 
taking parts, and occasionally using a few props.  We don’t rehearse and usually the reading is done “cold,” 
i.e., without pre-reading.  We’ve changed our format this year so that we are reading shorter plays, many as 
short as six or seven minutes, others as long as a typical one act play.  We read one to five plays each meet-
ing, and have plenty of time to socialize and to discuss the plays we read. 
 
We gather at 6:30 on the first or second Monday evening of the month and, through the sponsorship of 
Rosemary Cooke, one of our founding members, we are able to meet at her residence, Presbyterian Manor 
Senior. 
 

If you enjoy reading aloud, are tolerant of first-time-through errors, and enjoy a good laugh, sometimes at 

your own expense, you might like to join us.  Contact Patty Ludke (pattycake.21@juno.com 303 440 9590) or 

Kathy Randall (katherineran@gmail.com 303 530 1095), co-chairs, if you’d like further information. 

 

Snowshoeing 

 

The Snowshoeing Group gets together every 3-4 weeks on a Thursday. This year we have visited the  
Caribou Ranch Open Space and lately hiked Coot Lake Trail, after our recent heavy snow. Other  
destinations include Brainard Lake snowshoe trail, Hessie Trail near Eldora, and Peaceful Valley.  

 
We gather at the parking garage east of 
Macy's and car pool to our destination. We 
snowshoe at a moderate pace with frequent 
rest/water stops. The total time is from  
2-2 1/2 hours and then we usually go out for 
lunch before returning home. We welcome 
anyone who is interested in enjoying our 
beautiful Colorado winter weather! Contact 
Mary Greenwald at 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net or telephone 
303-443-6478 if you need more information. 
 

mailto:neilerts@gmail.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
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In January the Theater Goers braved the cold weather for dinner at Turley’s 

Kitchen and the Diavolo Performance at Macky Auditorium.    

 

The Book Group Third Monday is full at 

this time. This is the group from January’s 
meeting. 
 
To start another book (or any new Interest Group) group, see “Interest Groups” 
on page 10. 

 Spring Scholarship Luncheon - April 19, 2016 

Scholarship Donors (since last MESSAGES) 
Sue Collard Lucy Meret Beth Roser  

Honors Reception—May 10, 2016 
The Honors Reception will be held on May 10, 2016, in the tent outside the University Memorial Center. 
 
The Margaret Willard Awardee will be presented, the new UWC President will be handed the gavel, roses 
will be given to past Margaret Willard awardees, past Presidents, and past Presidents’ awardees.  
 
Hors d’oeuvres and beverages will be served. This is a FREE social activity for UWC members. 
Questions can be directed to Rita Riis, 303-818-6547, rita.riis@me.com. 

Please join us in celebrating our 2016 scholarship winners on April 19 at the  
Boulder Country Club! We’ll learn about their many accomplishments (the places 
they’ve been) and hear about their future plans (the places they’ll go). Each scholar 

will be awarded a monetary gift that will assist them in fulfilling their goals and 
dreams. This is all made possible by your generous contributions! 
 
In addition to meeting our scholars, we will be treated to a three-course lunch, enjoy 
conversation with old and new-found friends, and be introduced to the latest spring 
fashions provided by Chico’s….the perfect formula for a delightful event! 
Please see 13 for the Registration Form  which is due by April 12. 

   

 

 

     Scholarship Winners from April 2015 

 Interest Groups Photos—Continued 

Many Thanks to all who have donated to the Scholarship Program for 2015-16. 
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Tell Me More… About Dr. Patty Limerick 

At our Lecture Luncheon of February 2015, Dr. Patty Limerick, 
Professor of History at CU and the co-founder, Faculty Director, 
and Chair of the Board of the Center for the American West at 
CU, presented to us some of her adventures while touring the 
state to present a balanced understanding on the subject of 
fracking, “FrackingSENSE: The Adventures of a Historian in a 
Tense Terrain.” She has dedicated her career to bridging the 
gap between academics and the general public and to demon-
strating the benefits of applying historical perspective to contem-
porary dilemmas and conflicts. 
 
Already admired and credited with multiple awards and tributes, 
Patty Limerick has recently been granted two additional honors. 
 
In January, the National Endowment for the Humanities (NEH)  
appointed Dr. Limerick to its advisory board, the National Council on the Humanities. Nominated by President 
Obama and confirmed by the US Senate, she joins just 25 other members to make recommendations on 
grant applications. NEH grants, totaling $120-$130 million annually, typically go to cultural institutions, such 
as museums, archives, libraries, colleges, universities, public television and radio stations, and to individual 
scholars.  
 
Regarding her appointment Patty Limerick said, "…this appointment to the National Council for the Humani-
ties gives me a chance … to cheer for the under-utilized power of the humanities to benefit the nation and the 
world. This is a cause I have believed in since the bookcases of my hometown public library provided my 
habitat of preference…” See her full letter by clicking here. 
 
Also in January, Governor Hickenlooper named Dr. Limerick as the new Colorado State Historian. The ap-
pointment strengthens the collaborative partnership between CU and History Colorado, the state agency that 
runs its major museums and maintains its archives.  
 

On the History Colorado website, Patty Limerick has asked for  
input from interested residents of Colorado. She writes in an open 
letter to Colorado friends, “As I begin my term, I ask for your help… 
Is there a particular story about an event, a place, a person, or 
anything else, that you believe would anchor a compelling  
museum exhibit? Is there a topic that you believe our state history 
museum should engage, puzzle over, and call to the attention of 
the state’s residents and visitors? Is there a particular physical ob-
ject or a group of objects in our collection that you think should be 
displayed? “ 

 
“Please share your ideas for History Colorado's future exhibits by filling out the form we have set up at 
www.historycolorado.org/colorados-story-form ... Please share your ideas by February 29. Since we are 

hoping for a great cascade of suggestions, we shouldn’t give the impression that every idea you have is on its 
way to a display case. But the suggestions we receive will give us our GPS system, as we map our way into 
the future of History Colorado’s museums around the state.” 
 
If you have suggestions for our State Historian, please submit them by February 29.  
 

Congratulations to Dr. Patty Limerick.     

http://www.historycolorado.org/colorados-story
http://www.historycolorado.org/colorados-story-form
http://www.historycolorado.org/colorados-story
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Service Opportunities and Community Interest 

This is a new section of MESSAGES where we will occasionally list information that we have received related 
to Service Opportunities for our members or items that may be of Community Interest.  Items in this section will 
not include solicitation of donations. Questions and comments about this section or future items that would be 
of particular interest to our membership can be sent to our UWC email address: boulderuwc@gmail.com   
 

MESA (Moving to End Sexual Assault) is looking for volunteers to serve as Advocate Counselors. 

Volunteers must complete a 40-hour training session.  MESA advocate counselors accompany survivors of 
sexual assault to the hospital, police department, or wherever needed.   
 
Website:  www.movingtoendsexualassault.org ,  
Email: info@movingtoendsexualassault.org  or Volunteer Coordinator: gosia@movingtoendsexualassault.org  
 

HOMEWORK CLUB for Whittier International Elementary:  

 
Volunteers one or two days a week to help students in the 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades are needed in school, 2:45-
3:45 p.m. on Tuesdays and Wednesdays to get help in Math, Reading, and Writing.  A licensed teacher runs 
the club, so volunteers do not need to plan anything or manage the students.  
 
The current session runs until March 16 and then continues March 29-May 10. Volunteers would need to pass 
a background check. If interested, please contact:  Lauren Hager (FRS Assistant at Whittier International Ele-
mentary School) Email:  hagerL@bouldercolorado.gov or phone: 720-561-2463  Her hours are Monday-
Thursday 1:30 – 4:30 p.m. 
 

UWC Lecture Luncheon Volunteers  

RIDES:  Some of our members occasionally need a ride to our Lecture Luncheons.  If you are interested in  
offering a ride, please let us know by emailing boulderuwc@gmail.org  If you are in need of a ride, please let us 
know as well.  We’ll see if we can match up needs with offers. 
   
GREETERS:  At each Lecture Luncheon we have several people who serve to greet new guests at our Lecture 
Luncheons.  If you would like to serve as a greeter, please let Janet Kern, our Hospitality Chair know.  Email:  

wolfkern2725@gmail.com Phone: 720-887-3417 

Boulder Friends of International Students   

Boulder Friends of International Students is seeking locals to participate in the 2016-
2017 academic year. The program is operated by University of Colorado and matches 
international students with local families as a way to ease their transition to the United 
States. It is a great way to make a positive impact and learn about a new culture.  
 
Participating families include people of all ages, single-person households, and couples with and without  
children. All family structures are welcome. Since students don't actually live with the families the time  
commitment is quite low. We only expect that families and students get together at least once a month.  
 
Students and families are matched based on common interests so it's easy to find things to do together.  
We also host a lot of social events which are open to all BFIS participants and anyone interested in joining.  

 

For more information please contact Sam Cosgrove. Email: sam.cosgrove@colorado.edu Work: 303-735-7687  

Website: http://www.colorado.edu/oie/clubs-activities/bfis  

mailto:boulderuwc@gmail.com
http://www.movingtoendsexualassault.org
mailto:info@movingtoendsexualassault.org
mailto:gosia@movingtoendsexualassault.org
mailto:hagerL@bouldercolorado.gov
mailto:boulderuwc@gmail.org
mailto:wolfkern2725@gmail.com
http://www.colorado.edu/oie/clubs-activities/bfis
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 

Place  

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  
Bicycling 

Meets every Thursday from May 
through October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information. 

Bicycling – Easy Riders 
Wednesdays from May through 

October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information.  

Book Group – Afternoon 
2:00 p.m. 

Fourth Tuesday, 
members’ homes 

Ami Sadler (303-938-8406) 
amisadler@earthlink.net 

 
Mary Anna Dunn (303-530-0184) 

dunn.maryanna@gmail.com  

Feb. 23: The Mathematician’s Shiva  by Stu-
art Rojstaczer/ 
Mar. 22: Isabela: The Warrior Queen  by 
Kirsten Downey.  
Books available at Boulder Bookstore. 
Contact chairs for details. 

Book Group - Evening 
7:15 p.m. 

Second Thursday, 
members’ homes. 

Virginia Stringi (303-955-1860) 
vstringi@comcast.net 

Kathleen Salzberg (303-499-3128) 
Kathleen.Salzberg@colorado.edu  

Mar. 10: All the Light We Cannot See by 

Anthony Doerr. Hostess: Helen Goldman 

(303-443-4963, hgoldman@colorado.edu). 

Books are available at the Boulder Book-

store. 

Book Group – Classics Plus 
  
  

Barbara Turner (303-471-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net 

 Contact chair for details. 
 
  

Bridge on Wednesday 
1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

First Wednesday, 
members’ homes. 

Barbara Turner (303-471-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net 

Sharon Gabriel (303-494-7643) 
skgabriel@comcast.net  

Contact chairs for details. 

French Conversation  -  
All Speaking Levels 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
10:30 a.m.—noon at Panera Bread 

in the 29th Street Mall 

Gisele Berzins (303-408-0366) 
gigiberzins@gmail.com 

  

Please contact chair for details. 
 
All levels of French speaking ability accepted 
and welcome. 

Garden Group 
Usually meets third Wednesdays 

from April to October. 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685) 

Ginnydon22@yahoo.com  

Contact chair for details. 
Group is on hiatus until April 2016. 

  

Hiking 
Every Friday 

Meet east end of the lower level of 
Macy’s parking garage. 

Heidi Lynch (303-499-5779) 
hslynch@comcast.net 

 
Frieda Holley (303-499-3733) 

holleyf@msudenver.edu  

This year-round group meets at 9:00 a.m.,  
September to May and at 8:30 a.m.,  
June to August. 
 

Italian Conversation 
1:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Every Wednesday 
The “Y,” 2850 Mapleton Avenue 

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619)  
maxene@earthlink.net  

Contact chair for details. 
  

Music 
Time varies 

Second Mondays of most months, 
in members’ homes. 

  

Judy Owens (303-494-0196) 
owensj4@mac.com 

Pat Phillipson (303-443-9839) 
phillipp@colorado.edu  

We especially welcome new performers. 
Contact chairs for details. 
 

Needlecraft 
1:30 p.m. 

Second and Fourth Thursdays, 
members’ homes. 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

 
Georgianne Campbell (303-499-2798) 

rpcampbell@att.net  

An email will be sent to members with details 
prior to each meeting. 

mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:amisadler@earthlink.net
mailto:dunn.maryanna@gmail.com
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
mailto:Kathleen.Salzberg@colorado.edu
mailto:hgoldman@colorado.edu
mailto:Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net
mailto:Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net
mailto:skgabriel@comcast.net
mailto:gigiberzins@gmail.com
mailto:Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:Ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:hslynch@comcast.net
mailto:holleyf@msudenver.edu
mailto:maxene@earthlink.net
mailto:owensj4@mac.com
mailto:phillipp@colorado.edu
mailto:vross921@gmail.com
mailto:rpcampbell@att.net
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The following Interest Groups are part of the UWC, but currently do not have openings: 
 
 

On the Road Again 
Various times, various venues  

Karen Diamond (303-939-8656) 
Karen.diamond@mac.com 

Contact chair for details. 

Out to Lunch 
12:00 p.m. 

Fourth Wednesday 
Meet at the restaurant at noon. 

  

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685)  

ginnydon22@yahoo.com 

Meeting dates provided by email. 

We plan to meet on March 22 at  noon  at Per 

La Gente, 1724 Broadway. 

 
Please contact a chairperson. 

Readers’ Theatre 2 
6:30 P.M. 

First or Second Monday 
Meeting Room at Presbyterian Manor 

Senior 
  

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathy Randall (303-530-1095)  

katherineran@gmail.com 

Email will provide details. 

Snowshoeing 
Thursdays, to be determined. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

Contact chair for details. 

Spanish – Beginning Conversation 
Mondays, 3:45 to 4:45, 

twice a month 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com  

Contact chair to join a group session to learn or 
improve your beginning Spanish. 
Contact chair for time and place. 

Spanish – Conversational 
3:45 p.m. 

Most Mondays 
Local restaurant 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com 

  

Contact chair for meeting time, place and de-
tails. 

Sunday Afternoon at the Movies 
Matinee Fourth Sunday 

Local movie theatre 

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathleen Newton (720-548-8661)  

kathleen_n@comcast.net  

Email provides details of movie selection and 
meeting time. Contact chairs to join the list. 

Theater Goers 
  

Gail Moyes (303-786-9142)
gpmoyes@gmail.com  

Annie Russell (303-786-8070) 
annie@annierussell.com 

Contact one of the co-chairs  for upcoming ac-
tivity details. 

Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 
Place - Continued 

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  

To start a new interest group requires at least five members and a chairperson.  

Contact Nancy Liggett (neliggett@gmail.com) for more information. 
 

Interest Group Chair(s) 

Book Group - Small Kathy Randall  

Book Group Small— 
Fiction, Nonfiction 

Nancy Liggett   
 

Book Group –  
Third Monday 

Helen Hooper  
 

French Conversation Dot Thompson, Ruth Stern 

Readers’ Theatre Marilyn Wasmuth 

mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:kathleen_n@comcast.net
mailto:gpmoyes@gmail.com
mailto:neilerts@gmail.com
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      UWC SCHOLARSHIP DONATION FORM 

                                         
 

   I am enclosing a tax-deductible donation to UWC Scholarships for non-traditional 
students to help them in their quest for a first-time bachelor’s degree 

at CU Boulder.  (Please print information below). 
 

 
DONOR      Name: ______________________________________________ 
           
               Address: ______________________________________________ 
 
     City, State, Zip: ______________________________________________ 
 
                     email: ______________________________________________ 
 
Amount of donation: $______________ 
 

                                     Please make check payable to UWC. 
 

Thank you so much for your support. 
 
 

                 Mail this form and your check to: 
                  UWC Scholarships 
                  P.O. Box 18844 
                  Boulder, CO 80308-1844 

 
 

(Optional) 
This donation is      Ã In Honor of        Ã  In Memory of 
   
                  Name of person or family: _____________________________________  
 
        Name of person for notification: _____________________________________ 
 
    Address of person for notification: _____________________________________ 
 
                                     City, State, Zip: _____________________________________ 
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Registration Form for UWC Lecture Luncheons 
 

Enclosed is my check for $________ ($22 per luncheon per person) for the following 
luncheon(s) plus added (optional) donation of $_______ for the scholarship fund.  Guests 
are always welcome to attend for the same price as members. 
 
UWC Member Name: ________________________________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________________ Phone: _______________ 
 
 

 
¢ƘŜ ƳŜƴǳ ŦƻǊ aŀǊŎƘΩǎ [ŜŎǘǳǊŜ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ CŀǊŦŀƭƭŜ tǊƛƳŀǾŜǊŀ ŀƴŘ IƻƴŜȅ /ƘƛǇƻǘƭŜ /ƘƛŎƪŜƴΦ  
There will not be any special vegetarian entrée. There will be some gluten-free alternatives. 
 
Special Diet Meal needed (gluten-free, dairy-free); please specify type and for whom.  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Lecture Luncheon checks are due March 1. Please make check payable to UWC.  
 
Mail check and this completed form to our Hospitality Chair:  

Janet Kern 
2725 Overlook Drive 
Broomfield, CO 80020 

 
 

Number of 
reservations 

If bringing a guest, name of 
guest 

Date/ 
Location 

Speaker/Topic 

  03/08/16 
UMC Center 
Ballroom 

Dr. Alexandra Rose 

Bees’ Needs 
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 Executive Board 2015-16 

President Diana King 

President-Elect Janet Brewer 

Secretary Carol Dunnack 

Treasurer Arlene Gerwin 

Past President Joyce Spencer 

Advisory/
Parliamentarian 

Mary Huffman 

Communications Mollie Sue Morton 

EMail A.D. Chesley 

Historian Kathleen Newton 

Honors Reception  Rita Riis 

Hospitality  Janet Kern  

Interest Groups  Nancy Liggett 

Margaret Willard 
Award 

Jane Massie 

Membership  Nancy Sheffield 

New Members Kathy Terrill 

Membership Directory Kathryn Wardell 

MESSAGES Joyce Spencer 

Nominating Committee Janet Brewer 

Opera Brunch Virginia Stringi 

Program Chair Patty Ludke 

Scholarship Commit-
tee 

Becky Palmer 

Scholarship Luncheon  
Tamera Van Spriell 
Linda Norberg 

Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist 

Webpage Carol Etges 

Secretary-Elect Kathy Terrill 

Treasurer-Elect Arlene Gerwin 

September 1 Board Meeting 

  8 Membership Coffee 

  10 MESSGES deadlline 

October 6 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  13 Lecture Luncheon 

   15 
Membership Deadline for 
Name to Appear in Directory 

November  1 New Member Wine & Cheese 

 3 Lecture Luncheon 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  10 Board Meeting 

December 1 Board Meeting 

   NO MESSAGES IN JANUARY 

  8 Lecture Luncheon 

January   
No Planned Meetings or 
Events 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

February 2 Board Meeting 

 9 Lecture Luncheon 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

March 1 Board Meeting 

  8 Lecture Luncheon 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  13 Opera Brunch 

April 5 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  19 Scholarship Luncheon 

May 10 Honors Reception 

  17 Tri-Board Meeting 

   

2015-16 Calendar 


